Faculty Senate Council    
January 18, 2012
Present:  Amer, Aoki, Appleby, Bacon, Bravo, Curry, Edelstein, Fedder, Hill, Kitts, Li, Lu, Meyer, Newsom Kerr, Panich, Parrella, Ramon, Riley, Racine, Shanmugam, Said, Solomon, Sunwolf, Turkeltaub, Woolley 
Excused:  Numan, Powers, Tabbert-Jones, Whittall
Absent:  Cai, Quatman, Yan, Zanfagna, Zarghamee, School of Law
Invited Participants:  Michael Engh, S.J., President; Dennis Jacobs, Provost    

· The meeting was opened at 3:45 p.m. by Past President Riley.  
· The minutes of the December 7 meeting were approved by the majority present with three abstentions and no nay votes.
· Deferred to the February 8 meeting:  Diane Jonte-Pace, Classrooms and Class Scheduling Task Force Recommendations.  Due to lack of time, another deferred agenda item was Opening Up the Tenure Process.

Edits to the December 7, 2011 minutes were provided by Marilyn Edelstein.  After reading, discussing, and others providing additional edits, the minutes were approved by the majority of the representatives present.  There were three abstentions and no nay votes. 
1.  Professors Michael Meyer and Daniel Ostrov are drafting a letter to the Board of Trustees, which they plan to send after lunch with the Board on February 10.  Four points they have considered are

· Scheduling as a yearly event lunch with the Council representatives 
· Inviting the Chair of the Board of Trustees to a Council meeting once a year to share and discuss the Board’s concerns with the faculty 

· Scheduling an annual small-group meeting with the Board and include at least one member (either faculty or staff) from each of the University Policy Committees, Benefits Committee, and Research Committee

· Invite several faculty to join Board of Trustees’ meetings either as members or observers.

        Invited comments should be sent to mmeyer@scu.edu or dostrov@scu.edu by February 3.

2.  President Greenwalt introduced Barbara Molony,History, as the incoming President-Elect of the Faculty Senate.

3.  VOTING RIGHTS

This topic is in reference to four faculty members who have administrative positions but do not receive administrative letters of appointment.  For several years they have neither voted nor served on Faculty Senate elected committees.  President Greenwalt provided the following motion at the November 9 meeting:

Anybody on a full-time faculty contract, including faculty who serve in administrative roles, can vote in faculty elections.

At this meeting, there was considerable discussion as to the language of a new motion.  The new motion that was seconded and unanimously approved by the representatives is as follows:  “Any administrators who are on faculty appointments are entitled to vote in faculty elections.”
4.  GOVERNANCE REPORT

President Greenwalt provided the representatives with a copy of a matrix, which summarized in spreadsheet format the recommendations made by the Governance Task Force Report.  Discussion began about the Appointments Committee (AC) and how this would be formed.  It was commented that the small membership of the University Coordinating Committee (UCC) could not be fully aware of the competency or interests of faculty and staff to serve on committees on which appointments are made by the UCC.  The idea was that the AC would be staffed by members in different schools and colleges in order to have more exposure for a broader pool of candidates.  Further, candidates to serve on committees would be forwarded to the UCC for it to make the final appointments.  A comment was made that if an AC is formed, then it should make the final appointments and not the UCC.  There was agreement on this process.

President Greenwalt asked the representatives to inform him of what items on the matrix should not be addressed.  R47 was mentioned as one that should be discarded.  This recommendation suggests a staff employee be dedicated to the Governance system.  

President Greenwalt asked if the representatives generally agreed with the report.  Three items were mentioned as to the importance of the report:

1.  A structure is established for more real faculty influence.

2.  The hope that the Board of Trustees will engage more with the faculty.

3.  The current report is a reiteration of the original 1995 report that established a governance system, which had not been closely followed in subsequent years.

The majority of the representatives generally agreed that the Governance Report should be moved forward.  One change is to accept the suggestion the Appointments Committee make final appointments.  Another suggestion was in regard to an omission on the matrix, to wit, that the University Coordinating Committee make the decision of whether or not a task force or committee has sufficient gravitas for its members to be appointed by the UCC or AC.
5.  CONVERSATION WITH THE PRESIDENT AND PROVOST

The discussion and suggestions on the Governance Report were related to the President and Provost.  Provost Jacobs noted that at a Planning Action Council meeting it was suggested that a survey be sent to faculty indicating their expertise and interest for serving on University Policy Committees or other committees to which the UCC is instrumental in staffing.  It was noted that a survey had been sent in the past but it had been several years since the last one was distributed.  

A question was asked about whether principles of academic freedom allow a faculty member to send unsubstantiated allegations about University personnel to the entire faculty email list through GroupWise.  Also asked was if the faculty email list and the faculty essential mail list were available to everybody for any purpose.  The Provost said the essential lists has a limited number of authorized personnel and an employee must remain on it so that it can be used to notify personnel in the event of an emergency; an employee can opt out of the non-essential list.  

He said that there is a realm in which academic freedom operates, that is, a faculty member’s teaching and scholarship.  A separate issue under discussion is a code of conduct to which a member of the SCU community would adhere.  

Any documents distributed at this meeting are available by calling the Faculty Senate office at 408-554-5035.  Please refer to http://www.scu.edu/governance.cfm for additional information on the Faculty Senate and University committees.
